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MONAE NICKERSON RE-APPOINTED VICE-MAYOR BY DUMFRIES TOWN COUCIL 

 
The Dumfries Town Council unanimously reappointed Monae Nickerson as Vice Mayor on Tuesday, 
January 10, 2023, in open session.  This is her third consecutive term as Vice Mayor for the Town of 
Dumfries.  
 
“Being selected by my peers for my third consecutive term as Vice Mayor of the Town of Dumfries is a 
responsibility I take honorably and humbly.  I work hard, in collaboration with colleagues and on 
behalf of our great town, to make positive changes for all or citizens of the town and the surrounding 
communities.  I am proud to be Vice Mayor, and I thank the residents, staff, and council members 
who have supported me in this role over the years.” 
 
Each new Council appoints a Vice-Mayor from amongst its members to serve a two-year term.  In 
addition to the duties vested in Councilmembers, the Vice-Mayor presides over meetings of Council in 
the absence of the Mayor. 
 
Please visit the Town website: https://www.dumfriesva.gov/index.php 
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